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Exco Members

Thanks to the effort of all exco members, 2004 was a very fruitful year for HKISPA. We have achieved a lot and I will report the details to you a few minutes later. However, the exco members are always striving to do better for the community, the industry and our members.

Our exco comprises seven members. As I reported in the last AGM, the excellent blend of knowledge, experience and exposure that our exco members bring to HKISPA puts it a prefect team.

Mr Lento Yip, Mr Eddy Kuk, Mr Gannis Yuen, and my term in office of the association will expire today and we need to elect their replacements. Of course, they can seat for re-election that will be held in the later part of the AGM.

Special thanks to Ms Rebecca Law for her assistance and support to the association, exco members and myself. Without her assistance, the association will not be able to run so smoothly. Since she will pursue her new career in early June, Mr Lento Yip has kindly offered his colleague Ms Astor Lee to be the assistance to the exco of HKISPA starting from June. We miss Rebecca very much and wish her all the best in the new challenge, and welcome Astor on board.

Thanks also to Mr Nick Chan and Ms Yvonne Chia, our HKISPA legal advisors. Nick and Yvonne provided indispensable help and legal advice at every stage of our submissions to the Government. We would also like to thanks Mr. Jeffrey Vong who provided invaluable advice to the association.

HKIRC

From HKISPA, Mr Lento Yip and Mr Eddy Kuk are the two representatives in the Board of Director of HKIRC representing the ISP Class. They have actively participated in the board meetings and different sub-committees to reflect the interest of ISPs and domain name registrars and to support the development of domain names in HK. Specifically, they have reflected the opinions of the ISP industry to help HKIRC formulate more pro-market policies, including enhancement of partnership programs and upcoming changes that would enable ISPs to participate more directly in the .hk domain name business.

ICRS

The project was successfully launched on June 10, 2003, officiated by Mr Francis Ho, the Permanent Secretary for Commercial, Industry and Technology (Information Technology and Broadcasting) at Hong Kong Convention and Exhibition Center. The project operated for two years and has achieved remarkable results – total ICRAPlus downloads more than 28K in the two years and almost 1K Hong Kong most popular web sites labeled. 

Concluding from the response and feedback received in the past two years, the industry, in general, demonstrated a positive sign towards the project aims and keen in supporting by self labeling or providing promotion support. Besides, the awareness and recognition level of the project amongst the mass were raised a lot further in the second year with a series of integrated marketing activities. 

Since the Government decided not to fund the project in the new fiscal year, the project ceased operation on May 4, 2005. However, the ICRS website will be kept running for one more year after May 4, 2005 by which users can still download ICRSPlus or web master can still self-label their websites.
The final report of the project is attached.

Anti-Spam 

In 2004, HKISPA has held to forums about spamming. The first Anti-Spam  Forum was held on January 13, 2004 with around 200 participants from the industry, media, government and academia. HKISPA presented the survey findings and aroused great concern from the general public and the Government how serious spamming was. Subsequently, the Anti-Spam Coalition (HKISPA is a member), together with the Office of Mr Sin Chung Kai, published an Anti-Spam Booklet.

On June 25, 2004, Belgium-Luxembourg Chamber of Commerce in HK, InterCham, association of 27 international chambers of commerce in HK, the Anti-Spam Coalition and HKISPA organized a hands-on forum to explore the action necessary to stop the cyber disease – Spam. The event was named as Damn the Spam Forum. The event was well received and Mr John Tsang Chun-wah, Secretary for Commerce, Industry and Technology gave opening remarks for the event. 

On Oct 25, 2005, the association has submitted our Response to the Consultation Paper on the Proposals to Contain the Problem of Unsolicited Electronic Messages. The submission can be found in HKISPA web site.
We have also participated in various media programs to let the general public know that ISPs are working hard to solve the Spam problem. Also, the association is cooperating with OFTA and CITB to study further measures to fight Spam. This is best left to the next elected exco to further pursue.

CEPA

In Sept, 2003, CITB announced that market access preferences were given to five sectors of telecommunications, namely Internet Data Center Services, Store & Forward Services, Call Center services, Internet Access Services and Content Services. However, the preference of 3 months earlier than China’s WTO commitments is not considered as a material difference from HK service providers’ point of view. 

We have actively participated in the development of CEPA III that the HK Government will kick off the liaison with Central Government very soon. 

VoIP

On Dec 3, 2004, we have submitted our Response to the Consultation Paper on Regulation of Internet Protocol Telephony Service. We urged the Government to issue the licenses to ISPs to operate telephony service through IP as soon as possible, as Hong Kong was way behind other countries in VoIP mass deployment and regulation. In brief, we demanded that ISPs license should be modified to allow operation of IP telephony and numbers be assigned to ISPs to operate such services.

IP Rights and Privacy Protection

The association had negotiated with the movie industry and the Government concerning the use of peer-to-peer software. We have iterated our operational and license concerns, but we have addressed the issue to the satisfaction of the rights owners and the Government without over-stressing ISPs’ resources or putting the ISP industry into any controversy. On the side of public concern about privacy, we utilized various media channels to reaffirm to the public that ISPs are very concerned about privacy and we won’t monitor any online activity unless authorized by court.

Broadband Wireless Access

OFTA is planning to introduce Broadband Wireless Access (BWA) technologies like Wi-Max that may fundamentally alter the landscape of telecom infrastructure marketplace. BWA spectrum will not be shared and operators have to bid for licences to acquire the operating right. Each access point can provide coverage of several kilometres or more. The association has submitted our opinions on 21st March, 2005. This is a hot topic and its impact will be very long-term. I am sure the new exco will follow this up closely and report from time to time to our members.

Miscellaneous

Apart from the above major items, I would like to thank the exco members in helping to deal with various issues with other entities like the Hong Kong Banks Association, the legislative councilor’s office of Mr Sin Chung Kai, the Police, the community societies like the Youth Unified Association, etc. in dealing with issues ranging from online fraud, online gambling and privacy, and Internet content awareness etc. They have contributed a lot of their time to work for the benefit of ISPs and help build a positive image of the industry, but I trust the upcoming exco could do even better.

